
 
May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

2207 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

2413 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Cornelius Community and Recreation Center in fiscal year 2025.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Cornelius, located at 1355 N Barlow 

St, Cornelius, Oregon 97113. The funding would be used for the renovation and construction of 

the building. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will provide a venue 

for community partners and the City to deliver needed programs, services, and activities to 

members of the community, including people of color, youth, seniors, people for whom English 

is a second language, and people with disabilities. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C. 5305(a)(4). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Suzanne Bonamici 

Member of Congress  


